
Minutes 
 City of Minnetonka 
 City Council Study Session 

Monday, November 7, 2022 
 

 

 
Council Present: Deb Calvert, Kissy Coakley, Brian Kirk, Rebecca Schack, Bradley 

Schaeppi, Kimberly Wilburn, Mayor Brad Wiersum.  
 
Staff: Scott Boerboom, Moranda Dammann, Sarissa Falk, Mike Funk, Alisha 

Gray, Corrine Heine, Will Manchester, Phil Olson, Andrew Wittenborg 
 
Guests: Tim Arvidson 
 
1. Call to Order 

 
Wiersum called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.   

 
2. Introductions/Roll Call 

 
The city staff, councilmembers and guests in attendance introduced themselves. 

 
3. Sustainability commission young adult interviews 
 

City Manager Mike Funk introduced the item and noted two candidates will be 
interviewed virtually, with there being one young adult vacancy on the Sustainability 
Commission. 
 
The interviews were then conducted with the two candidates – Rekiyat Agboola and 
Molly Birr. 
 
Funk and Falk instructed councilmembers to submit their scoring sheets to the mayor, 
and indicated a recommendation for appointment would be presented at the Nov. 28 city 
council meeting. 

 
4. Speed limit law changes 
 

Funk introduced the topic. 
 
City Engineer Phil Olson introduced Tim Arvidson of Stonebrooke Engineering, and 
noted Mr. Arvidson is available for questions regarding the Municipal Speed Limits 
Report. Olson then gave a presentation regarding the report, and staff’s 
recommendations regarding speed limits in the city. 
 
Police Chief Scott Boerboom then gave a presentation regarding enforcement of speed 
limits. 
 
Councilmembers offered questions and comments. A majority of the council supported 
keeping the speed limit on city streets at 30 miles per hour. 
 
Funk stated questions regarding speeding can be included in the next Community 
Survey. After that, the council can choose how to proceed on this topic. 

 
5.  Communications and marketing presentation 
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Funk introduced the topic. 

Communications Director Andrew Wittenborg gave a presentation regarding the city’s 
Communications division and recent communications efforts. 

Councilmembers offered questions and comments. 

6. Nov. 21 Study Session – topics and date

Funk gave an overview of the topics schedule for the November 21 study session.

7. Adjournment

Wiersum adjourned the meeting at 9:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kyle Salage 

Elections Specialist 


